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Romans 11: 36 “For from him and 
through him and for him are all things. 
To him be the glory forever! Amen.” 
 
Center Head, Jeny Gutierrez shares: 
``The Lord always sustains the things 
that glorify His kingdom, so with the 
spiritual relationship with His children. 
We praise Him for our monthly Bible 
study and church fellowship with the 
staff. It’s encouraging to see sisters 
grow more in their relationship with 
the Lord!“ 
 

Praise/Prayer Items: 
 We praise the Lord for the healing of 

the children – almost all of them had 
cough and colds in the beginning of 
the month. We are thankful for good 
health of each one 

 Thank God, for answered prayer! The 
father of Dette, who is with us for 
temporary shelter appeared at the 
Orphanage. We had been searching 
for him for a long time. He has 
accepted responsibility for his child. 

 We admitted a 2 month old baby boy 
who may be available for adoption! 
Please pray that he can be released for 
adoption. 

 Also, admitted one year and 6 month 
old girl for temporary care. Both 
parents are mentally ill and her 
mother will undergo psychiatric 
treatment. Please pray for her parents. 
 
 

 Jeny (Center Head) and Francisca 
(Kitchen Staff/Caregiver) attended the 
Food Handler’s Training conducted by 
the Municipal Health Unit an initiative 
of the Municipal Health Council. They 
learned a lot on: nutritious, clean and 
safe food preparation, the new 
ordinances on solid waste 
management for us to be more 
responsible in disposing waste. And  
God willing, we are planning to make a 
re-echo seminar with the  BK staff. 

 All the necessary paper work has been 
submitted to the Department for 
Social Welfare for our Accreditation. 
Please pray that we receive the 
Certificate for Accreditation soon! 

  We are thankful for a new washing 
machine. God is on time once again – 
just when we needed it! 

 

 
Thanking God for 198 children served thus 
far. Praising God for you dear partners for 
your faithfulness and prayers. God bless you 
more!  
 
Melinda R. Espinosa, PMA HQ Guam 

 



 
 
 
 


